FSGW Board Meeting Minutes ---Tuesday, August 2, 2011

Attendees: President Mary Cliff, Vice-President Bill Mayhew, Treasurer Jerry Stein, Program and Events Chair Betsy Platt, Membership Chair Stephanie Kaufman, Dance Chair Penelope Weinberger, Publicity Chair Katie Blaisdell, Publications Chair Roxanne Watts, At-Large Sue McIver, 
Absent: Secretary Cat Tucker, At-Large Michael Barraclough, At-Large RoseLee Salinas
Mary called the meeting to order at 8:13 p.m. when we were all gathered.

Minutes for July were presented. Sue requested a change –she is gathering information related to only Brian Conway’s schedule, not other performers.
Katie moved to approve the minutes, 2nd --Bill Mayhew. Motion passed

Treasurer’s Report

Jerry Stein reports that we are showing a small surplus for this year.  The board voted to hold the budget meeting on Sunday, August 28th,  11 a.m. at Penelope Weinberger’s house. Betsy Platt moved, 2nd by Penelope Weinberger, Motion passed. Those managing budgets will attend.
Mary suggested we need policies and procedures to define budgeting and other  responsibilities for each chair. We will plan for the new website to hold this information. 
ACTION ITEM:  Each chair should begin to record a step-by-step job description, 
Washington Folk Festival Report: Presented by Dwain Winters
The Budget report was distributed.
The Washington Folk Festival was created after the National Folk Festival ended its 11-year run at Wolf Trap.  The WFF is defined by highlighting traditional performers from the greater Washington area, where we can present 400-500 performers and crafts people from more than 50 cultural traditions, much more than at the National in any given year.  The WFF is also free, all-volunteer and has high production values, i.e., good sound, is well-organized and is kind to patrons and performers.

Over the last decade, Dwain has seen a dwindling of volunteers and of funds:  

1. The Festival is tied to a key set of long-serving volunteers, some no longer in a position to serve; and there are far fewer volunteers available.  

2. Early WFFs cost $12-14,000.  Current costs are more than $30,000, including costs for shuttle buses (c.10K) and various fees to use Glen Echo Park (c.20K).  Generating income at the Park is difficult, given Park policies.  We lost our Montgomery Country grant (5K) this year because a majority of the FSGW board does not live or work in the County.  (We are incorporated in Washington, DC.)  

On the up side, Operations and Program committees/staff have been successful in both accomplishing their work and developing their successors.  Serious field research continues to provide fresh entertainment, and audiences have made it plain that they cherish the event – the real motivation for continuing.

Answering Sue’s question as to whether Festival processes are documented, Dwain reported the real power is in apprenticeship, that volunteers tend not to write it down, but to convey the know-how through conversation, nurturing volunteers personally.  This year we did not have specific Volunteer and Publicity Coordinators, key positions that affected the Festival.  Fortunately, high school students’ community service hours answered some staffing needs.

Attendance has been regularly just under 10,000, an ideal for Glen Echo.  Much of the audience comes from the Park’s Constant Contact e-blast a few weeks before the Festival.  This year’s net loss of $1724 showed an increase of non-County funds, much of it from the “Friends of the Festival” appeal – which may be expanded next year. With Park Service assistance, our major 2011 expense was re-contouring the Crystal Pool area to end water problems.  A future expense will be a forklift engine rebuild.  Current low reserves would leave us little in case of a rain-out.  T-shirts from previous years provided some income this year; we might have new ones next year.

Betsy suggested creating a manual for operations and to encourage volunteers.  Roxanne will publish more newsletter appeals and promos. Mary suggested having promo materials year-round at concerts & dances.  Betsy moved we approve planning for 2012; 2nd by Katie; motion passed.

ACTION ITEM:  Need thank you info for the September newsletter
                             Begin to create marketing materials
Publicity Report
Katie submitted her list of  FSGW mentions in press and online
Membership Report
2010 total memberships – 1080 families, 742 individuals. 185 newsletter memberships, 
5 solid inquiries came in about the assistant’s job.  Betsy offered to assist Stephanie in interviewing candidates. 
Dance Report
Penelope reports GEPPAC is instituting an additional 50 cents per person fee and $1.00 on Saturday at dances; a facilities maintenance fee—this applies to all dance presenters and is beginning Feb 1st. The RFP proposal is due September 9. We discussed raising the price of the dance by $1.00.  We already pay 25-30% of the door to GEPPAC and have an 8% margin of profit. 
ACTION ITEM: Contact other groups to determine their reaction and course of action.  Consider countering the proposal.
Note:  Penelope later corrected her figures: The surcharge is 25 cents and 50 cents on Saturday.

Two special dances are planned–Contrastock II -- Sept 23, 2012, with Wild Asparagus, Perpetual E-motion and Elixir; Wills Mentor, Nils Fredland and George Marshall will call. To be held in the Spanish Ballroom at Glen Echo.
June 15, 16, 17 –FSGW is co-sponsoring a 60th birthday party for Charlie Pilzer along with Friday Night Dance and GEPPAC, an all-day dance; and a fund-raising weekend with local talent all volunteering. 
Penelope negotiated our contract with Artisphere for the ContraSonic dances so we are not losing money ---now we are on a 50-50 split.  
All contra bands and callers are booked for this year and half of next.
Newsletter: 

The newsletter is being re-designed to create a fresh look.

Roxanne completed the letter soliciting a $25 donation from groups who submit a listing for all 11 issues. (last month’s ACTION ITEM)
Programs:

Betsy – has most programs nailed down through January. 

She received a request from an organization in Boston to put on a concert in September from a popular Balkan/Roma performer, (Esma Redzepova).  Venues are being evaluated.
There was a $300 loss at the Archie Fisher concert at Artisphere earlier in the year.

Old Business:

Web Meeting:  A joint meeting of the Board and Web Committee has been scheduled for Sunday, September 18 –the objective is to clarify the connections and hierarchies within FSGW, and begin to identify how they might be represented on the new website. Sandy Aubin to be notified and to coordinate the meeting.  Place to be determined.
The need for Board policies may be addressed at that time.

Sue is purchasing and organizing materials for our membership tables at the Festivals.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:30 pm.  The next meeting will be Tuesday, September 6. 
